Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall Committee Room
on Wednesday 26th September 2012

Attendees:  Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Rob Melville, Anne MacNab, Alice MacNab (from 8pm), Eric White, Richard Watt, Cliff Beevers, Norma McGeever, Ian Gilmour, Councillors Ricky Henderson, Bill Henderson and Dominic Heslop and PC Sol Fenne

Visitors: Oliver Escobar and Martin Bone were welcomed to the meeting.


1. Apologies were received from Jackie Moody, Neil Ingram.

2. Minutes of last Meeting and Matters not Arising elsewhere on the agenda

3.4.2 Richard had written to RBS re litter around the bank. No reply had been received.  Pigeon droppings had been removed below the bridge at Baberton Mains View, but birds were still there.

Scottish Power had agreed to clear litter from Baberton Mains sub-station.

Wildflower meeting with Craig Dunlop in Bloomiehall Park is scheduled for 25/10/2012 at 10am.

4.2 Rob suggested siting a speed warning device just east of the former butcher’s shop. Bill Henderson would go with him after the meeting to identify where it might go. Three devices had already been asked for in Balerno where the need was being evaluated. Bill thought it unlikely Juniper Green would qualify, but agreed to pursue the matter.

5.4 Recycling and waste collection
Following discussion at last month’s meeting, Neil had received the attached reply to his query about plastic recycling from Joanne McKune, Waste Development Officer, Services for Communities from The City of Edinburgh Council.
5.7 Bus services
Neil had circulated the reply from Lothian Buses to his request for information about replacement services for the withdrawal of First Bus from route 44. Some improvements had been made on route 45. This item would be on next meeting’s agenda once the new timetables had appeared.
Again, following this item last month, Neil had received a further reply explaining that the developer contribution from the old primary school could be used to provide a Bustracker display at the stop outside the Royal Bank. 

3. Reports from Office Bearers and of recent meetings

3.1 Secretary: there had been no licensing applications for this area in the last month.

3.2 Treasurer: Eric reported that the balance in our No1 account on 11th Sept was £1084.53, after receiving the grant of £580.16 from CEC, and after paying out £35.00 to register for Data Protection with the Information Commissioner’s Office.  

The community account had a balance of £4209.48 on 28th August, after paying in £75.00 for stallholders’ rents in August.  A cheque for £108.00 for our Community Market licence was in the process of being paid out, which will leave us with £4101.48.

3.3 Planning convenor (reports forwarded separately, for which Cliff thanked Neil). A map produced by Taylor Wimpey, supporting their application to have the Muir Wood field withdrawn from the Green Belt, had been circulated previously. It included Bloomiehall Park in the area to be redesignated.  Bill Henderson reported that the Planning Committee had arranged a site visit for September 27. The application would go before the Committee on 10th October. JGCC could attend but would not speak. 

3.4 Meetings/walkabouts. No meetings had been attended.

4. Police report sent separately. PC Fenne reported that Juniper Green village had largely escaped a spate of break-ins to sheds, homes and cars in Baberton Mains and the wider area, apparently by professional thieves. There were ongoing problems with inconsiderate parking near the primary school. Rob reported a disturbance caused by a confrontation between Bowling Club members and nearby residents. The police had been involved.  Sol explained that his attendance at the community market on the previous Saturday had been most worthwhile and agreed to come along again this time with fingerprinting equipment and may also bring the scooter also.  

4.1 Safety issues

Next meeting is December.  A bill is passing through parliament to make it illegal to park on the pavement, on a corner etc.  Meeting also discussed issue of bins being left askew across pavements by binmen, causing a hazard for pedestrians.

5. Local issues 
5.1 Publicity report attached
Thanks to Helen and Anne for publicity and QR code on leaflets etc.  JGCC Market Stall was a success in raising profile of community council.  Plan to replace current tabards worn at Community Market with CC Council T-shirts or tabards.  Richard priced tabards (green) with logo at £12.95 (inc vat) – plus approx. £5 extra for embroidery.  Also £130 for roll up banner.  

Seek to use the reverse side of the slip of paper handed out at the market.
Posters to go on bus stops – with QR code.  Possible 10% discount offer for Oct market via leaflets in local shops.  Round Table - Oct, SWRI - Nov, Kirk - Dec, Conservatives - Jan, Rob Gorden and Bill - Feb.  Helen is arranging web page for QR code to point to and a meeting for Twitter familiarization.
5.2 JG Calendar 2013
Cliff reported that 260 calendars have now been sold with an income of £1200 which is still short of the price paid for the original 500 calendars.  He made 2 proposals for approval: either offer the remaining 240 calendars to local shopkeepers at a price that recovers the remaining £300 or offer the calendars to local charities to see if they would be willing to pay £300 with the chance of still making £1k if they could sell them all.  The meeting decided to approach shop keepers first and then charities with any remaining.
5.3 Coordination of building work around Baberton Avenue post Trades
Not discussed

5.4 Village Hall house and ramp

Not discussed

5.5 Allotments at Curriemuirend: 
Dom informed by Sarah Murphy of Parks and Greenspace that allotments remain held up because of housing issues. No plans to carry out soil samples as yet.  Mike Avery says housing report not available until Dec at earliest.  CCouncil supports a combination of housing and allotments and expressed concern at lack of progress with respect to allotment soil samples not being carried out.  Helen expressed concern that residents in Viewfield are unaware of potential building.    
5.6 Flooding update in various parts of the Empire
Drains on city side of Iceland Lanark Road flow towards city, and those on other side to Lanark Road towards Currie via Juniper Avenue and Belmont Road.  Residents in Baberton Square have put a return valve in.  Eric suggested someone from Scottish Water invited to discuss this at either Oct or Nov meeting. Anne reported issues in her house on Belmont Road.  
Bill reported no progress on cc tv camera’s into pipework at Golf Club – due to priorities at Colonies.  Also no flooding this week under bridge at Baberton.  Flooding in Bloomiehall Park to be brought up in next walkabout.
5.7 Retail outlets and telephone box

Phone box has been repaired.  The old butcher shop in the village has been sold and we hope that the new owner will soon reveal what the premises are to become.

5.8 DVD of Gala and SWNP Funding
Six DVD’s of Gala available.  Meeting decided not to further develop the footage.

6. Other issues

6.1 Community Empowerment and renewal Bill Consultation … attached

6.2 Questionnaire from CEC
No further comment to be added
7. Invitation to Oliver Escobar, Public Policy Network, University of Edinburgh
Researcher at University of Edinburgh, specializing in citizen participation and local democracy.
Current work seeks to learn from democratic innovation elsewhere in the world with devolution of power to the community eg Brazil 30% budget devolved.

Proposals currently in Consultation:
* ‘Participatory budgeting’ has shifted the balance of power in eg Sao Paulo.  The more people involved the more power given to influence budget.  State pays for individuals to undertake civic duties.  They put together, with support from Govt, a budget that gets approved. Aim is to shift/channel resources to where it is needed most.  LA’s asked to devote 1% of budgets to participatory budgeting. 
* Some barriers to further devolving powers in Scotland is that CC’s would need more support and that not all CC’s are truly representative of their communities.
* ‘Mini public’ concept:  Community councils could be combination of election and public lottery.  Split across community in terms of gender, ethnicity, age, social strata etc.  Then CC Partnerships and Neighbourhood Partnerships could truly devolve power to what is a representative sample of the local community.  However this model requires employers to free people up to do this duty if they are selected.
* Difference between CC’s ‘representing’ and ‘facilitating’ (Oliver circulated his book – Public Dialogue and Deliberation).  CC’s currently modelled on ‘representative democracy’ as per politicians – rather than facilitators of change / evolution in the local community.  Resources would be required to fund facilitative vehicles to know the voices of the community – as opposed to simply by being a resident.
* Iceland – after recent economic collapse now have new governing system utilizing  Community Assemblies

JGCC thanked Oliver for his thought-provoking contribution and after some discussion commented on the potential also for more emphasis on community involvement in Schools and more expertise, help and advice needed to support CC’s in any move in this direction.

 8. Councillors’ Corner!

9. AOCB
Alice MacNab was asked to bring views of young people on their needs in the area to the next meeting.

10. Date and venue of the Next Meeting
Wednesday 24th October at 7pm in the committee room of Juniper Green Village Hall.

___________________________________  Cliff Beevers, JGCC Chairperson   ___  /  ____ /  ____

“The Food Waste service is still being rolled out so at the moment we do not have participation data from participation studies etc. I can tell you however that the opt out rate is 6% at the moment. We are finding that due to the introduction of Managed Weekly Collections many residents who previously opted out are now asking for the food waste service again.
 

At present, only all types of plastic bottles (this includes shampoo bottles, fabric conditioner bottles, drinks bottles etc) irrespective of numbers can be recycled in the green lidded packaging banks. This is because plastic bottles are in the highest demand as they are the most easily sorted and reprocessed. Items such as margarine tubs, plastic food trays, yoghurt pots and other food containers (irrespective of number) are made from a wide range of plastics and often from different types of plastic blended together and are not accepted.
 
Facilities for plastic recycling are still relatively limited in the UK, which means that bottles are often the only items that can be processed locally.  The recyclable symbol used on other plastic packaging indicates that the item can be recycled but that is only where facilities are available, which differ from one local authority to another and depends on current contracts.  The City of Edinburgh Council is unable to provide facilities to recycle many types of plastic packaging because markets for these are limited and as such, our end user will not accept them.  Any material collected would need to be transported long distances to the nearest plant capable of processing it.  This would therefore reduce the environmental benefits of recycling.  
 
We are currently discussing the possibility of being able to introduce plastic tubs, film and carrier bags to the packaging banks under the new contract. We hope to introduce these other types of plastic in the future. You will be made aware of this change, as all packaging banks will be updated with new stickers to reflect the changes.”
 

